

# Newsletter

#### **Wardley CE Primary School**

Moss Bank Rd Swinton Manchester M27 9XB Tel: 0161 921 1098

## Summer Term

19.6.17: KS2 sports day in the morning at 9.30am and KS1 sports day in the afternoon at 1.30pm. 21.6.17: Y5 class trip to the Jewish museum & Buddhist centre.

21.6.17: New reception intake meeting 4pm.

22.6.17: EYFS sports day in the morning at 9.15am – EYFS children to come into school in their sports kits

29.6.17: Y1 class trip to Blackpool Zoo.

7.7.17: End of year reports sent home.

13.7.17: School Summer Fair Event from 3.05pm.

19.7.17: Y6 Leaver's assembly 6pm. 20.7.17: Y6 Leaver's disco 6pm.

With God's Love we enjoy and excel together

### **Expectation Certificates**

This week's expectation is...

I can work as well as I can

Nursery	Athena Tanner		
Reception	Ashley Eaton		
Year 1	Naomi Songo		
Year 2	Layla Ali Khalil		
Year 3	Nicholas Ainscough		
Year 4	Lola-Grace Stewart		
Year 5	Sam Dagne		
Year 6	Hannah Brown		

## 16.06.2017

#### The Headteacher

It has been another busy week in school with our Year 3 and Nursery classes both enjoying wonderful trips out. Year 3 went to Chester Zoo and the Nursery children went to Blackpool Sea Life Centre. They all had a fantastic time and the staff said that all the children were really well behaved and a credit to school. There will be lots of photos from the visits on our school website. We have more trips coming up for Reception, Year 5 and Year 1 children. The Year 1 children have also been very busy with their year one phonics test. We are very pleased with how hard they have worked on their phonics this year and they really tried their best in the test.

**Attendance** The school's attendance target for all the children is 96.1%. At the moment our attendance figure from the start of this academic year is 95.0%. Each week we look to see which class has had the best attendance and the winners get to look after our school attendance mascots – Timmy The Sheep and his friend Taloola. The winner of our prize draw for good attendance was Layla from Y2. We will be having our final prize draw of this academic year and the end of this term.

Class	Attendance since September	Attendance this week	Class	Attendance since September	Attendance this week
Nursery	93.7%	92.3%	Year 4	93.8%	91.4%
Reception	94.3%	95.0%	Year 5	96.4%	94.3%
Year 1	96.0%	96.0%	Year 6	95.5%	97.0%
Year 2	94.4%	96.4%	School	95.0%	95.0%
Year 3	95.9%	97.3%	Target	96.1%	96.1%

#### **Sports Days**

We will be holding our sports days next week. All of the sports day events will take place on the school grounds. The KS2 junior & KS1 infant children should come to school on sports day dressed in their normal school clothes but have their sports kit with them. The junior and infant classes will be having their sports day on Monday 19<sup>th</sup> June with the juniors starting at 9.30am and the infants starting at 1.30pm. The foundation stage children will have their sports day on Thursday 22<sup>nd</sup> June starting at 9.15am. The foundation stage children can come to school in their sports kit for their sports day – they can then stay in their sports kits for the rest of the day. Parents and carers are very welcome to stay and watch their children take part.

#### **Sporting News**

Our Y5/6 football took part in a tournament after school on Thursday this week. There were ten Salford primary schools at the tournament and our team did very well to make it to the semi-final stage. Well done boys. We also had a flying visit from the Olympic gymnast Beth Tweddle on Tuesday. She met a group of aspiring gymnasts from Y5 and Y6 who asked her lots of questions about her career and what it takes to be a top gymnast. They spoke to the school about this in assembly today.

### **Class Curriculum Newsletters**

All the classes should have received their curriculum newsletters now. These are written by the class teacher and explain the topics that the children will be covering over this half-term.

Handwriting Stars  Handwriting Stars			
Year 1	Lucas Whitehead	Year 4	Molly Evans
Year 2	Kai Dawson	Year 5	Alexis Egan
Year 3	Connor Campbell	Year 6	Spencer Egan

The class with the best overall average in times tables (%)	Class 2 with 90.13%	
The class with the best overall average in spelling (/10)	Class 2 with 96.15%	Spelling Bee!

Next week is week

3

on the dinner menu

#### **School Uniform**

The children look very smart in our school uniform and we do expect all our children to wear it. Our school uniform colours are black trousers, navy jumpers and gold polo shirts and navy skirts and navy cardigans. As part of their summer uniform girls can wear yellow or blue gingham dresses and boys can wear black school shorts.

- All items of clothing should be clearly marked with your child's name.
- Shoes should be appropriate for school. We request sensible, black shoes **not trainers**, high heeled shoes or plastic sandals.
- No jewellery or make-up is to be worn in school, with the exception of small stud earrings. Please note stud-earrings must be removed or covered with plasters for swimming, games and P.E.
- Haircuts should be appropriate for school, no shaved designs or 'Mohicans' please. With effect from Monday **JoJo hair bows** are banned and girls should wear black or navy hair slides or bobbles.

We really appreciate your support with school uniform.